
   

Ladewig-Zinkgraf American Legion Post 243 
40 Stafford Street, P.O. Box 416, Plymouth, WI 53073 

www.wilegionpost243.org 

Post business meetings are held the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM 

Officers 

Post Commander – Kelly Wilfer  920-207-5571  Sgt. at Arms – David Niedfeldt              920-838-5805 

1st Vice – Mark Provencher Jr              910-388-7641  Sgt. at Arms – Don Guse  920-565-3770 

2nd Vice – Jeff Zinkgraf.               920-602-8505              Adjutant – Konrad Kaczkowski  920-892-2651 

Chaplain – Dave Ronn      920-980-5544                Finance Officer – Rick Zinkgraf  920-893-0686 

Service Officer-Ed Schroeder  920-892-6284 

Auxiliary Unit 243 Officers 

President – Ann Kaczkowski  920-892-2651  Treasurer – Kathy Halloran  920-980-8991 

Vice President –Linda Wieck  920-627-3460  Membership – Cindy Faller                     920-449-5323 

Chaplain – Jean Blindauer                      920-980-3991  Parliamentarian – Violet Feldmann 920-892-4784 

Secretary – Gina Lentz   920-893-0599 

Hall Rental Katrina Glocke 920 – 287 – 5817 

Meeting Highlights 
06/12/2018 

Attendance: 38 members 
Membership: Correction our newest member is Neil Dearborn, wrong first name in previous newsletter 
Shooting Sports: DuWayne reported that he has awards for the participants in the Postal Shoot and will have a 
photo taken of the event 
Hall Rental: Katrina Glocke has stepped up to the plate and taken over the duties of the Clubhouse Hall Rental. 
You can reach her at 920 – 287 – 5817. There is a new 3-part form. 
S.A.L.: Mike Kalsbeek reported about the S.A.L. participation in the Sheboygan Poppy Trot, noted that 
Plymouth has the only S.A.L. squadron in the County 
Donations: The membership voted to assist Plymouth Boy Scout Troop 851 with their purchases of 
replacement tents, with a donation of $450.00. Commander Kelly will be attending Women’s Week at Camp 
American Legion and the membership voted to send a $500.00 check with her to assist the Camp with 
purchases of cleaning supplies. 
June Bust Up: End of the season Social Nights Tuesday June 26th, bar opens at 5:00 PM, Brats & Burgers etc. 
served at 6:00 PM, there will be a “Free Will Offering” bucket to help with costs. Please call Rick at 893 - 0686 
  No Later Than June 22nd. Need to get a food order 
Taps: 63-year Legion member Joe Benauer passed away May 20th, 2018 at the age of 88. Joe was a Korean 
War Veteran and assisted at times with his bugle. Post provided military rites 
Post Purchase: After months of talk about Post security and other related issues, the Executive Committee 
asked Jeff Zinkgraf to research security cameras for the Post. He obtained 2 bids and both had the same 
identical high-end equipment and after a presentation the membership voted to award the contract to Guske 
Electric of Sheboygan for $3,395.00, which was $1,000.00 less than the other bidder. 
State Convention: Membership voted that Commander Kelly, Angela Kalsbeek and Mark Provencher Jr as 
delegates in Oshkosh July 11-15, 2018 
P.O.W./M.I.A. : Gene Blindauer reported that 12 Missing in Action have been recovered: USMC 1 Tarawa, US 
Navy 4 Pearl harbor, US Army 2 Germany, Us Army 2 N. Korea, US Navy (Reserve) 1 Oahu Hawaii, US Navy 
(Reserve) 1 Vietnam and Us Army Air Corps 1 Slovenia. He thanked all Honor Guard participants for Memorial 
Day cemetery remembrances and parade. The membership thought the Memorial Day parade went very well 
and thought the trailer with Post members was done really well, many compliments afterwards. 
Newsletter Mailing Issues: We have been experiencing delayed newsletter delivery, New People at the Post 
Office ???  For UP TO DATE news and information please e-mail kkaczkowski@wi.rr.com to be put on the Post  
e-mail BLAST there will still be mailings just want to be sure news gets out in a timely manner 
 

NEXT MEETING TUESDAY JULY 10TH, 2018 7:00 PM AT THE POST 
 

Auxiliary notes 
Officer Installation: June 20th, 2018 7:00 PM at the Post. The following officers should attend; President, Vice 
President Secretary and Chaplain. Our Treasurer is on a Big Vacation and is excused 
Brat Fry: No final totals as all bills have not been received, but looks successful with about $800.00 in profits. 
Thank You All that helped. Post Bust Up: Tuesday June 26th, 2018 bar 5:00 PM, Brats & Burgers 6:00 PM Free 
Will Offering need to call Rick No Later than June 22nd, 2018 at 893 - 0686 
Volunteer Hours: Please keep recording your hours 
 

NEXT MEETING MONDAY SEPTEMBER 10TH, 2018 6:30 PM 
 
Happy Summer 

http://www.wilegionpost243.org/
mailto:kkaczkowski@wi.rr.com

